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NEWS FROM THE COLONY
"SWISS SUMMIT" IN

GREAT BRITAIN
The Federation of Swiss Societies

in the U.K. met at the Ambassador's
residence at 2 Upper Brook Street.
London, on 30th April. It was the last
AGM of the Federation to take place
in these premises as next year it will
take place in the new residence—assu-
ming, of course, that our Ambassadors
will continue to be as hospitable as in
the past! The Meeting was chaired by
the Federation's President, Dr. Egli.
whose Annual Report, reproduced be-
low, presents some of the problems
which were discussed.

The Swiss Societies of Great Bri-
tain were amply represented at the
meeting and every seat around the vast
green table of the Residence dining
room was occupied. Starting on the
left of Dr. Egli, our President, there
was Mr. A. Kunz of the SNTO, fol-
lowed by Mr. O. Hartmann of the
Swiss Club Edinburgh and Dr. Bolli-
ger's Deputy at the Commission for
the Swiss Abroad. Seated next in the
row was Mr. B. Simon of the Man-
ehester Swiss Club, then came Mrs. M.
Meier (Nouvelle Société Helvetique
and Delegate to the Commission for
the Swiss Abroad for the South of
England), Mr. E. Bonvin, Mrs. Meier's
deputy at the Commission for the
Swiss Abroad, Dr. J. Iselin (Embassy),
Father Bossard (Swiss Catholic Youth
Club), Mr. J. Metford-Sewell (Cercle
Genevois), Mr. O. Grob (Swiss Catho-
lies), Mrs. O. Grob (Swiss Welfare
Office), Mr. F. O. Hausermann (Swiss
Mercantile Society), Mr. G. Keller
(Advisory Council of the "Swiss Ob-
server), our Ambassador, Dr. A. Weit-
nauer, The Rev. Dietler (Swiss Pro-
testant Churches), P. M. Béguin
("Swiss Observer"), Mr. Burkhalter
(Swiss YMCA), Mr. F. A. De Maria
(Unione Ticinese), Mr. A. Jaccard
(SMS), Mr. V. Berti (Swiss Benevolent
Society), Mr. F. Adams (the Consu-
late), Mr. L. S. R. Asch (Schweizer-
bund), Mr. R. M. Suess (Swiss Eco-
nomic Council and the Swiss Hostel
for Girls), Mr. E. Tangemann (City
Swiss Club) and finally the Secretary.

This list is, however, incomplete
and many other societies were not
represented. Those of whose existence
we know of which were absent from
the meeting were: The Swiss Relief
Society of Manchester, the Yorkshire
Swiss Club, the West of Scotland
Swiss Club (formerly Swiss Club Bal-
loch), the Swiss Club of Dunfermline,
the Swiss Philatelic Society, the Swiss
Club of Jersey, the Swiss Rifle Asso-
dation, the Swiss Clubs of Birming-
ham and Liverpool. The Anglo-Swiss
Society was not represented as it is not
a member of the Federation of Swiss
Societies.

As stated in the Annual Report
below, the Meeting discussed the
possible alternatives to the Swiss
Forum, which now seems nearly
doomed to become a still-born pro-
ject. The final decision on its fate will
be made in Berne at the end of May.
Nothing has been decided (neither
could it have been as long as there
was a possibility of success for the
Forum) but the idea has now emerged
of finding a suitable site and building
a second "Swiss Centre" housing the
activities of the Colony, and in par-
ticular those of the Swiss Churches
and the Swiss Hostel for Girls. The
reasons are that the Swiss Catholic
Mission will have to leave its small
church in Westminster shortly; the
German- and French-speaking protes-
tant parishes share the Church at En-
dell Street, which may one day be
pulled down, depending on how the
Covent Garden area is to be re-
planned. Furthermore, the Swiss Hos-
tel for Girls which rents its Belsize
Grove premises from the Swiss Bene-
volent Society at commercial rates
would eventually benefit from such a
new "Swiss Centre".

A businessman among the attend-
ance was quick to point out that if
such a project should carry any chance
of success and interest among poten-
tial donators, it had to be elaborated
properly and expertly presented. Dr.
Weitnauer, who had been asked his
position, said that the Embassy was a
"sympathetic bystander" but that it
was not its role to influence the
wishes of the resident Swiss colony in
Great Britain in any way. As a pro-
fessional negotiator, he pointed out
the necessity of organising the cam-
paign for this project competently and
of delegating an able negotiator.

The meeting didn't discuss any
practical steps to make it into a reality
and all we know at this stage is that
the idea of a new Colony Building has
been adumbrated by Dr. Egli at the
Federation's AGM and discussed in
outline in some quarters.

Another topic surveyed was the
situation of the "Swiss Observer". Mr.
Gottfried Keller explained to the Meet-
ing the new and favourable situation
which had arisen from the generous
offer by Mr. W. A. De Vigier of guar-
anteeing the paper. Various sugges-
fions were made by delegates on the
possible editorial and commercial
amendments which could be beneficial
to it.

Other points surveyed were the
possibility of charter flights to the
Assembly of the Swiss Abroad in
Brunnen. Mr. A. Kunz said that the
Swiss National Tourist Office could
make arrangements for cheap journeys
to Brunnen providing the stay ex-

ceeded six days in a hotel. (The As-
sembly for the Swiss Abroad will take
place from 27th-29th August and any-
body interested may contact Mr. A.
Kunz at 01-734 4576). Mrs. Meier re-
ported on her meeting at the Commis-
sion for the Swiss Abroad. Father
Bossard was elected as her deputy,
Mr. Bonvin having felt the need for
being replaced by someone more in
touch with the younger generation.
Finally, we should not omit the only
concrete decision of the evening, that
of electing the Advisory Council of
the "SO" as a member of the Federa-
tion. Mr. G. Keller thanked the at-
tendance for their kind decision.

The meeting was closed half an
hour later than scheduled, and nearly
all the delegates either walked down
or took their cars to the neighbouring
Dorchester Hotel and this reunion
among compatriots ended with a very
enjoyable dinner.

(PMS)

THE PRESIDENT'S ANNUAL
REPORT

I regret to have to state that the
realisation of the project for a cultural
and social centre at the Swiss Centre
in London, so confidently awaited
after the necessary capital was as-
sured, has not progressed materially
since our last AGM, although a
"STIFTUNG FORUM OF SWITZER-
LAND IN LONDON" was estab-
lished in due form under Swiss Law
on 5th June, 1970 at Berne with full
responsibility for the creation and run-
ning of the Forum. The President is
Dr. W. Spühler, the former Federal
Councillor, and Fürsprech M. Jaccard
of the Federal Political Department is
the Secretary. I had the honour of be-
ing appointed a member of the Stif-
tungsrat, representing our Federation
and Colony, and Mr. R. Süess was
elected to represent the Swiss Econo-
mic Council and Colony. The other
members of the Foundation Board are:
Mr. L. Boissonnas (Pro Helvetia), Dr.
W. Kämpfen (Swiss National Tourist
Office), Dr. C. Minger (Federal Fi-
nance Department), Mr. M. Ney (Aus-
landschweizersekretariat) and Dr. G.
Senn (Swiss Centre Ltd.).

On the basis of an expert's esti-
mate of rates likely to be demanded
for the Forum and upon a late clarifi-
cation of the rent payable for the pre-
mises at a steeply rising rate, it was
realised that the running costs would
far exceed the likely income. Various
possibilities of achieving a balanced
budget were explored, and early in
December some London Presidents
were invited to a discussion about this
with Mr. M. Jaccard. No new solution
has been found so far and the réalisa-
tion of the project appears less likely
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today than it did four years ago.
On hearing that our Churches in-

tend to solve their urgent accommoda-
tion problem jointly, that the Swiss
Mercantile Society has an equally
pressing accommodation problem for
the College, being aware of the un-
satisfactory aspects of the present pre-
mises of the Swiss Hostel for Girls and
fearing that the Forum project at the
Swiss Centre might have to be dropped,
I suggested last autumn to all con-
cerned that a unique opportunity ex-
isted for a joint building of real dis-
tinction costing less for each partici-
pant than would separate solutions.
The possibilities of proceeding along
this path are being examined closely
and urgently at present.

Since our last AGM our main
Delegate from the South, Mrs. M.
Meier, has attended two meetings of
the Commission in Berne, a Council
meeting of the Solidarity Fund and
two meetings of the Information Com-
mittee of the Auslandschweizerwerk.
Dr. Bol liger and Mr. Hartmann from
the North have attended one meeting
of the Commission each.

The financial problems of the
"Swiss Observer" had reached a point
by the end of last year where the
Chairman of its Advisory Council, Mr.
G. Keller, felt compelled to issue a
most urgent appeal for increased sup-
port on the part of the Colony to ensure
the continuance of the paper beyond
the end of June. Endorsing this ap-

peal, I urge all member Societies to
re-examine all possible ways of help-
ing. I am inviting Mr. Keller to the
forthcoming AGM in case a discussion
of his appeal is desired and I shall pro-
pose the admission of the Advisory
Council to full membership.

77. IF. £,?/;
Federation President

THE CITY SWISS CLUB AGM
The Annual General Meeting of

the City Swiss Club, which took place
in the Stanhope Suite of the Dorchester
on 26th April, enjoyed a record attend-
ance including the presence of the
Ambassador.

The Secretary read the Minutes
of the last meeting, some new mem-
bers were elected and four old ones,
who had just served 50 years of mem-
bership in the City Swiss Club were
added to the list of Honorary Mem-
bers. These four personalities were
Mr. P. Bessire, Mr. E. Werner, Mr. J.
Steiner and Mr. A. Schorno, all of
whom had been members since 1920.
Mr. Paul Bessire was the only one
present. He stood up to thank the
President and members for their kind
attention and reminisced on the past
of the City Swiss Club. He evoked the
time when French was the Club's offi-
cial language and when the two lin-
guistic groups were separated into the
"right" and the "left", as the German
speakers sat on the right of the Presi-
dent and the French to his left. In the

event, the German-speaking minority
grew into a majority and English came
to be the official language of the City
Swiss Club.

Mr. Bessire further recalled the
palmy days of the Club, when it used
to meet at Pagani's and hold regular
cinderellas with attendances of 500.
He was warmly acclaimed. Mr. A.
Kuhn then rose to pass the year under
review. There had been three dinners
with speakers and two card evenings.
The Summer Dance, the Annual Din-
ner and Ball, the Soirée Familiale and
the Christmas Dinner had all been
very successful. Mr. Kuhn, however,
deplored the insufficient turn-up at
some meetings. In particular, only 12
members had come to hear an expert
speak on the highly topical problem of
pollution.

Our President had furthermore
noted the presence of no more than a
dozen members at the Annual Ball,
the immense majority of the attend-
ance being their guests. Five members
had been lost through death or depart-
ure, but as six new members had been
accepted, the overall membership had
remained level and stood at 225.

Mr. Kuhn said that after two years
tenure of City Swiss Club's Presidency
it was time for him to retire. The role
had "taught him patience, tolerance,
understanding" and curtailed his ambi-
tions. Mr. Kuhn said that he no longer
wished to become President of Swit-
zerland

CITY SWISS CLUB

"informa? Dinner Dance"

DRESS

INFORMAL

FRIDAY, 25th JUNE, 1971

at The Thatched Barn,

Barnet By-Pass, Herts.

COCKTAILS AT 7.30 p.m. DINNER AT 8 p.m.

DANCING UNTIL I a.m.
TICKETS £3

FROM L. F. JOBIN, I0 KELVIN DRIVE, ST. MARGARETS, TWICKENHAM, MIDDX.
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